
70 Collier Street 

P.O. Box 400 

Barrie, ON  L4M 4T5

City of Barrie

Final - Final

Community Safety Committee

4:45 PM Council ChamberWednesday, June 11, 2025

COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT

For Consideration by General Committee on August 13, 2025.

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Councillor S. Morales at 4:49 p.m.  The following 

were in attendance for the meeting:

Mayor, A. Nuttall

Deputy Mayor,  R. Thomson

Chair – Councillor S. Morales

Councillor, A. Courser

Present: 4 - 

ALSO PRESENT:

Councillor, C. Riepma

Councillor, C. Nixon

Councillor, AM. Kungl

Councillor, N. Nigussie

Councillor, G. Harvey

Councillor, J. Harris

Councillor, B. Hamilton

STAFF:

Chief Administrative Officer, M. Prowse

City Clerk/Director of Legislative and Court Services, W. Cooke

Deputy City Clerk, T. Macdonald

Executive Director of Development Services, M. Banfield

Fire Chief, K. White

General Manager of Access Barrie, R. James-Reid

General Manager of Community and Corporate Services, J. Schmidt

General Manager of Infrastructure and Growth Management, B. Araniyasundaran

Legislative Coordinator, D. Glenn

Manager of Solid Waste Management Policy and Planning, B. Mitchell

Senior Policy Advisor and Legislative Coordinator, E. Chappell

Service Desk Specialist, K. Kovacs.

Supervisor of Traffic Services, T. Hanrahan

Transportation System Technologist, N. Booth
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The Community Safety Committee met and reports as follows:

SECTION "A"

REPORT OF THE TOWN AND GOWN COMMITTEE DATED MAY 20, 2025

The Report of the Town and Gown Committee dated May 20, 2025, was 

received.

REPORT OF THE SENIORS AND ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY 

COMMITTEE DATED MAY 26, 2025

The Report of the Seniors and Accessibility Committee dated May 26, 2025, 

was received.

REPORT OF THE PARKING AD-HOC COMMITTEE DATED MAY 27, 2025.

The Report of the Parking Ad-Hoc Committee dated May 27, 2025, was 

received.

SECTION "B"

LICENSING FRAMEWORK FOR ADDITIONAL RESIDENTIAL UNITS 

(ARU)

That staff in the Development Services Department investigate how other 

municipalities have developed licensing framework and by-laws relating to 

Additional Residential Units (ARU) and report back to the Town and Gown 

Committee.

A vote was taken on the above motion and was LOST. The Committee 

provided no further direction with respect to the matter of Licensing 

Framework for Additional Residential Units (ARU). 

Page 2City of Barrie



June 11, 2025Community Safety Committee Final - Final

The Community Safety Committee met and recommends adoption of the following 

recommendation(s):

SECTION "C"

GROVE STREET EAST AND JOHNSON STREET SIGNALIZATION 

(WARD 1)

1. That the intersection of Grove Street East and Johnson Street be 

fully signalized.

2. That a capital project be included in the 2026 Budget for the 

installation of traffic control signals in the amount of $400,000.

3. That Traffic By-Law 2020-107, Schedule ‘19’, “Providing for the 

Erection of Stop Signs at Intersections” be amended by removing the 

following:

Johnson Street and Eastbound, Westbound, Northbound

Grove Street East       and Southbound on Johnson Street

             and Grove Street East

This matter was recommended (Section "D") to General Committee for consideration of 

adoption at its meeting to be held on 8/13/2025.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 5:16 p.m.

CHAIRMAN
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